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    Item: 9.1  
 PLANNING & COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 3 NOVEMBER 2017   
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the 
November 2017 Planning and Commissioning Committee. 

  
6.14 Local Maternity System Plan   
 NHS Hull CCG had taken the lead on the LMS Plan over the last 6 months.  The  

plan had been developed by members of the LMS Executive Board led by Dr Kevin 
Phillips with the following 4 key workstreams being agreed: 

 
• Choice, Personalisation and Continuity of Carer 
• Putting the individual, quality and safety at the core of our service delivery 
• Delivering Improvements in Perinatal Mental Health 
• Multi professional working and governance  

   
The final plan had been submitted on 31 October 2017 which was the formal national 
submission date and this followed a series of confirm and challenge events to ensure 
that the plan meets regional expectations: 

 
Once the plan was submitted feedback would be received although nothing had been 
received at present as to whether our plan was deemed sufficiently advanced to 
demonstrate we had a grip of and ambition around the agenda. 

 
 The current Winter Plan for Hull and East Riding Health and Social Care Community 

was noted by Committee Members. 
 
7.1 Procurement Update   
 The following key procurement activity had taken place: 
 

• Further development in respect of Community Paediatrics contracts 
• Proposals for community cardiology pathways were emerging 

 
 Committee Members noted the Joint working with Hull City Council continues and 

their procurement plan was considered at each meeting of the CCG procurement 
panel. Public health contracts were a particular area of focus at the present time due 
to the contracts expiring in the next 12-18 months, additional funding constraints 
within the local authority and the integrated commissioning agenda. Other key 
procurements were Residential & Complex Care and Housing Related Support. 

 
   
Vincent Rawcliffe  
Clinical Chair 
Planning and Commissioning Committee 
November 2017  


